

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

• February 3: Planning Commission

• February 8: City Council • **February 17:** Planning Commission

• February 21: Presidents Day (Offices Closed)

February 22: City Council

MAYOR'S MESSAGE

The following paragraph is the same message that I shared one year ago. It seems to be as relevant today as it did last year. Hopefully, next year brings a new message full of hope and a much brighter future.

This February brings a sense of frustration. It seems to be taking forever to get this pandemic under control. The news cycles bring nothing but apprehension, depression, and division. These are trying times to say the least. It is reassuring to remember the peace and quiet that we enjoy in Pleasant View. We are not exempt from the constant noise of the world, but we are not in the midst of the battle either. I personally try to stay abreast of all the news to make myself an informed and responsible leader. That being said, I would encourage each of you to periodically take a break from the frustration that the world noise brings and enjoy life! I am not suggesting you live under a rock, rather a rest now and then from social media or being glued to the news cycle. Enjoy family and friends. Enjoy the quiet that is available here in Pleasant View.

Now on to some new information. The City just received our annual audit report, and I am happy to report that the City is in excellent financial condition. This does not mean that we have lots of money, it means that we are taking care of the money that we have in a very prudent way. We received an unqualified audit which means the very best that you can be awarded, and it is very rare to receive such a finding. There were no exceptions or problems found by the independent CPA firm that performs our annual audit. Our officials and especially our employees do an excellent job at safeguarding the funds of the City.

On behalf of the City Council, the administration, the staff, and myself, we thank you for your support, for your choice to not only live in Pleasant View, but to call it your Home. A place of respite from the troubles of our world. As always, I am committed to doing whatever it takes to ensure that Pleasant View remains the best place to not only grow up, but the best place to grow old.

ELECTED OFFICIALS CONTACT INFORMATION

Mayor

Leonard Call (801) 940-6231 Icall@pleasantviewcity.com

City Council

Ann Arrington (801) 645-8881 aarrington@pleasantviewcity.com

Phil Nelsen (801) 389-4907 pnelsen@pleasantviewcity.com

Steve Gibson (801) 941-8100 sgibson@pleasantviewcity.com

Dave Marriott (801) 389-2191 dmarriott@pleasantviewcity.com

Sara Urry (801) 737-0523 surry@pleasantviewcity.com

Mayor Leonard Call



FOUNDERS DAY 2022 VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

We are already starting to prepare for our amazing Founders
Day celebration this year. Please watch for opportunities in the
coming months to sign up and participate with all the fun
activities, such as the parade, breakfast, fun run, salmon bake
and fireworks.

YOUTH CITY COUNCIL VISITS THE LEGISLATURE

Councilmember Sara Urry; City Administrator, Amy Mabey; and Recreation Coordinator, Cindy Harrison took some members of the PV YCC to local officials day at the state Legislature.

They got to participate in designing and giving input on the proposed new Utah flag, visit with our local Representative Ryan Wilcox and our State Treasurer Marlo Oaks, attended a press conference by the Governor and Lieutenant Governor. They learned about current legislation and proposed legislation. Toured the house and senate chambers. They interacted with other city's YCC and finished it off at a luncheon with all the cities, state legislators and officials.







PLANNING COMMISSION OPENINGS

The Pleasant View Planning Commission provides an important role to assist in planning and land use developments for our city. The Commission currently has two alternate positions open. Residents who have interest in land use or becoming more involved in the community are encouraged to submit an interest form. Interest forms for those that aren't invited immediately for appointment will be kept for consideration with future openings. Meetings are typically 1-2 Thursday evenings each month. Interest forms can be submitted online: www.pleasantviewcity.com or at the city offices: 520 West Elberta Drive.

2022 DOG LICENSES ARE DUE NOW

Don't forget, 2022 dog licenses are now due. Your best friend can easily be reunited with your family if they wear their new tag, and it's the law. Late fees begin next month, so get your dog license today. Please come into city hall or visit our website if you need an application.